
 PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY BOARD 
 

 

MINUTES  
 

 
SPECIAL MEETING—THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 29, 2022 
VIDEO CONFERENCE WITH NO PHYSICAL LOCATION  

7:00 P.M. 
 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by Chair Frink. 
 
2. ROLL CALL 
 

Present:  Board members Aiyar, Brodovsky, Tang, Vice Chair Wang, and Chair Frink. 
 
Absent:  Board members Langton (arrived during Item 5.3) and Sandhu. 
 

3. ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC 
 

The following members of the public spoke: 
 
• Tim MacKenzie 
 
• Dana Pede 

 
4. MINUTES APPROVAL 

 
Motion—M/S Wang/Aiyar—Carried 5-0-2; Langton, Sandhu absent—To approve the 
minutes of the June 23, 2022 meeting without modification. 

 
5. DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS  
 

5.1 PSAB MENTAL HEALTH CRISIS RESPONSE SUBCOMMITTEE UPDATE 
 

Board member Tang presented this item.  Chair Frink and Board Member Brodovsky 
discussed this item with input from Assistant City Manager/Chief Operating Officer 
Audrey Seymour Ramberg. 
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The following member of the public spoke: 
 
• Tim MacKenzie 
 

5.2 PRESENTATION BY MOMENTUM FOR HEALTH REGARDING THE NORTH COUNTY 
TRUST PROGRAM 
 
Bindu Khurana-Brown, Associate Director, Crisis Stabilization Unit and Mobile 
Response, gave a presentation.  
 
The following member of the public spoke: 
 
• Bruce England 
 
Board members Aiyar, Brodovsky, Tang, Vice Chair Wang, and Chair Frink discussed 
this program presentation with input from Police Captain Mike Canfield and Assistant 
City Manager/Chief Operating Officer Audrey Seymour Ramberg. 
 

5.3 PSAB REVIEW OF THE SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICER MANUAL 
 
Police Captain Mike Canfield and Police Lieutenant Wahed MaGee presented this 
item. 
 
Board member Langton arrived during the presentation. 
 
Board members Aiyar, Tang, and Vice Chair Wang discussed this item with input from 
Police Lieutenant Wahed MaGee, Police Captain Mike Canfield, and Assistant City 
Manager/Chief Operating Officer Audrey Seymour Ramberg. 
 
The following members of the public spoke: 
 
• Bruce England 
 
• Tim MacKenzie 
 
• Dave Luetger 
 
• Dana Pede 
 
• Alex Brown 
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Vice Chair Wang made suggestions to clarify language in Sections 113 , 117, and 4.1.2.  
The Vice Chair also suggested setting goals for future evaluations. 
 
Board member Tang asked what a foundational school-based training course is, and 
Police Lieutenant Wahed MaGee explained. 
 
Board member Langton expressed appreciation for the efforts to make the School 
Resource Officer (SRO) program a supportive contribution to the students. 
 
Chair Frank commented on the SRO as a crucial resource that is personally meaningful. 
 

5.4 PSAB FISCAL YEAR 2022-23 WORK PLAN 
 
Assistant City Manager/Chief Operating Officer Audrey Seymour Ramberg presented 
this item.  
 
Board members Aiyar, Brodovsky, Langton, Tang, and Chair Frink discussed the 
suggested change from monthly to bimonthly PSAB meetings with input from 
Assistant City Manager/Chief Operating Officer Audrey Seymour Ramberg. 
 
The following member of the public spoke: 
 
• Alex Brown 
 

6. BOARD/STAFF COMMENTS, QUESTIONS, BOARD REPORTS 
 

Board member Brodovsky expressed that she was comforted by the presentation today 
about the TRUST Program. 
 
Board member Aiyar expressed concern about the unhoused population in Mountain View 
and enforcement of Measure C.  Assistant City Manager/Chief Operating Officer Audrey 
Seymour Ramberg gave input. 
 
Board member Tang inquired about rainbow fentanyl regarding how real the threat is with 
input from Police Captain Mike Canfield. 
 
Board member Brodovsky echoed concern about Measure C enforcement and asked a 
clarifying question.  Assistant City Manager/Chief Operating Officer Audrey Seymour 
Ramberg gave input. 
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Board member Aiyar commented on a number of vehicles that do not have Safe Parking 
spaces in Mountain View and asked about the level of proactive enforcement at this time 
with input from Police Captain Mike Canfield. 
 
Board member Langton echoed that Measure C enforcement is a complex issue. 
 
Chair Frink expressed hope for the future integration of mental health services with 9-1-1 
response. 

 
7. ADJOURNMENT 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 p.m. 
 
 

These Minutes are hereby submitted for 
approval by Michal Schultz, Recording Secretary. 
 
Approved on _____________________. 

 
 
ASR/MS/1/MGR 
625-09-29-22mn 




